Reedley College TWM Coordinators Meeting
(Tutorial, Writing, and Math Centers)
May 5, 2009, 2:00p.m., Tutorial Center

Attendance:  Eileen Apperson-Williams, Jan Dekker, Jim Gilmore, Maria Kelly, Marie Perry, Rebecca Snyder, Ken Zech

There was no formal agenda—there was open discussion on a variety of issues relative to how the three centers might work cooperatively.

1. Joint publicity.  It was agreed that each center would come up with a brief statement on how they operate, including how to enroll, opening times, services, web site, calendar that includes workshops and other essentials. This needs to be turned in to Marie Perry on or before Friday, May 8. We were debating whether to use a fact sheet on card stock that can be easily held in a binder, or a brochure; we have not made a decision as of yet. Marie will look into the different possibilities. Ken had a meeting with Leah Unruh to develop a flow chart for the centers. What Marie puts together could be included in the schedule as well as posted on our web site. Robert Kim as District Webmaster was mentioned to assist with that. 
2. Early Alert.  Ken gets his information from Chris Spomer and he will send out emails to the students that need to be alerted to what services there are available to them. It will include all services: Tutorial Center, Writing Center, and Math Study Center. 
3. Apportionment.  There was discussion about credit and non-credit classes that were being used, or planned, in the three centers. The Writing Center and the Tutorial Center use 300-level classes that have certain requirements spelled out in the Ed. Code. Classes they use are: ENGL 372 and INTDS 300. Jan plans to revisit this issue for the Math Study Center because they use a Math 272 class. 300 classes generate FTES as well. Hours that students are in the center are recorded and turned in to Admissions and Records at the end of the term.  (Enrolled student names are submitted to A&R periodically during the semester.)  
4. Workshops.  The writing center conducts several student workshops during the year, the math center plans to, and the tutorial center has done so in the past.  It was agreed that each could help the other in publicizing these events.  Eileen pointed out that the Student Success (Basic Skills) Committee is interested in helping coordinate and promote such workshops.  Butte College was mentioned as having a very extensive workshop program. The BSI committee is planning on making a workshop schedule that includes all Math and English related workshops for the full semester and publish this ahead of time. Ken will continue to assist in disseminating this information to the students who visit the Tutorial Center. 
5. Grants.  Ken suggested that there might be opportunities for grants for cooperative projects of the three centers.  Projects that show collaborative efforts are often appealing to funding agencies.  Jim suggested looking into the extension of services to DVC.  Maria suggested evening and online math tutoring by department staff.
Future Agenda items: Title V Competitive Grant; On-line tutoring, using CCC Confer or using Blackboard and Wimba. 

